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To the Blessed Trinity Community  

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

As we approach the end of the summer term we would like to thank all pupils for their hard work and positive 

attitude to their learning and to school. More pupils than ever have been rewarded for their excellence in so 

many areas of the school life. The Junior Awards Evening celebrated the success of over 100 pupils 

recognising academic achievement, 100% attendance, positive contribution to school life and the community 

in which we serve. 

 

The school show Jesus Christ Superstar saw again a cast of over 100 pupils involved. It was simply 

spectacular and as a member of the public remarked, “Your pupils have restored my faith in the youth of 

today”. We look forward to next year and hope more pupils than ever will be involved. 

We would also like to thank all Parents and Carers, without your support we would not be able to achieve all 

that we do. 

 

Parent/Carer consultation 

We have consulted with all our Parents/Carers regarding RSHE, your feedback has been invaluable and has 

helped with our future planning. Additionally, we also consulted with you regarding the school times of the 

day. The common concern from parents focused on school pick-ups and the later finish. Please be reassured 

that school will be open for all pupils until 4:00pm where there will be supervised homework club available 

every night running alongside the extra-curricular clubs. Please find attached the new times of the day. 

 

Uniform 

Please read the attached update on uniform along with names of staff to contact if you have any questions. 

The “Re loved uniform shop” is also open again this summer to support families with the rising cost of living. 

The details are below. 

 

Chancery Walk 

Charter Walk Shopping Centre Burnley 

Open Monday-Friday 15th – 29th August 

 

Holiday/Edenred vouchers 

The vouchers have been issued this week to all pupils in receipt of free school meals. If you have any queries 

please contact Mark Magee on mmagee@btrcc.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Burnley’s Fun Food and Friends programme is also available for families over the summer. The holiday 

activities and food programme is funded by the department for education, please follow the link for any 

additional details. https://burnleyhaf.org.uk/ 
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Year 11 2023 leavers 

It is always a pleasure when pupils reach the end of Year 11 and to have witnessed their development over 

the last 5 years, as they have transitioned into young adults. We recognised their many successes in the 

celebration assembly and we celebrated with them at their prom. We wish them all every success and 

happiness as they move on to the next stage of their life journey. 

 

Results Day 

Results day for Year 11 is Thursday, 24th August and we welcome our Year 11 pupils into school to collect 

their results from the theatre from 9:00am – 11:00am. 

 

September return 

All pupils will return to school on Monday, 4th September 2023, Year 11 pupils will enter the school via the 

theatre and all pupils in Years 8- 10 will enter the school via the top gate. Year 7 will be welcomed in through 

the main entrance on their first day, and then they will enter school via the top gates. All pupils will be 

welcomed in from 8:30am. 

 

Equipment 

It is essential that pupils arrive at lessons equipped and ready to learn.  

All pupils are expected to bring the following basic equipment with them to every lesson 

• Pen (blue or black) 

• Pencil 

• Ruler 

 

To support pupils, we run a school shop where pupils can purchase these, and other items, on a daily basis. 

Calculators are required in a number of subjects. These will be provided in lessons if needed but many pupils 

choose to have their own.  If you wish your child to have their own calculator, we recommend the Casio fx-

83GTX. 

 

The summer holidays are upon us, we wish you rest and we look forward to seeing all pupils in September. 

 

Stay with us Lord on our journey. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

 
Mrs Deborah Williams  

Headteacher 

 


